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Griswold, Jim, EMNRD

From: Peterson, Gundar <gpeterson@geo-logic.com>
Sent: Thursday, October 3, 2019 3:07 PM
To: Griswold, Jim, EMNRD
Subject: [EXT] Sundance West Construction Update

Jim- 
Per our conversation last week, I wanted to give you an update on progress on Sundance West.  By mid-last week the 
following progress had been made to date: 

• All subgrade preparation and compaction under lined areas had been complete. 
• All liner installation, including sumps and risers, had been completed. 
• One half of the wash/jet pad concrete work had been completed. 
• The ramp, floor and south wall of the sump concrete had been completed.  
• Approximately 1/3 of the Pad A (drying pad) area had been completed.  
• Secondary containment for the tank battery had been completed and the tank foundations and tanks have been 

placed. 
 

The plan had been to pour another 1/3 of Pad A and try to complete the walls of the sump this week and 
next.  However, given the heavy rains/flooding in SE New Mexico over the past few days, that work will not be 
completed until the water can be removed and the site can dry out.  The plan will be to restart construction and have 
this facility on line as soon as possible.  Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.   
 
Gundar Peterson, P.E. 
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